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Jackson, Ca.    Amador County Public Health received word today from the

Centers for Disease Control (CDC) that certain lot numbers of injectable pediatric 

H1N1 vaccine, indicated for children 6 months through 35 months, decreased in

potency between shipment and current testing.   

“Most importantly, there is no safety issue associated with these lot numbers of 

the H1N1 vaccine and this dose does not need to be repeated,” affirmed Dr. Bob 

Hartmann, Amador County Health Officer.  “This advisory does not apply to any 

of the nasal mist vaccine.” 

Original testing revealed adequate strength, but in routine follow-up testing the 

antigen potency had dropped slightly below guidelines, prompting the request to

return these doses to the manufacturer. 

“Although another dose to replace this vaccination is not necessary,” stated Lori 

Jagoda, Amador County Public Health Immunization Coordinator, “all children 

under the age of 10 years will still need to receive their second dose of the H1N1 

vaccine, available in January 2010.” 

 
The injectable vaccine withdrawn from the market was manufactured by Sanofi

Pasteur.  The lot numbers are:  UT023DA, UT028DA, UT028CB, and UT030CA

(only for use between the ages of 6 months through 35 months.)   

To stay up-to-date on current flu information and recommendations, visit the

Public Health website:  www.co.amador.ca.us/depts/public_health/.     
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